
MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

May 16th, 2017

Convene: 1:35 pm






Adjourn: 2:00 pm
Chairperson Sonksen called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Peter Smith and Mary Sonksen:  via phone Rosemary Roberson
Chairperson Sonksen explained “Public Comment” that is listed on the agenda.  Public Comment means each person who would like to make a comment is allowed five minutes to speak and the comments will be taken as information.

Public Comment: James Byers, consumer, stated he would like to make comments at a later meeting.  
Approval of April Minutes: Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the April Minutes.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion. 
The motion passed.

Financial Report:  Mr. Sims reported we have spent 79.13% of our fiscal year budget.  

Dr. Johnson asked about Supported Employment.

Mr. Kyle Walker stated there are three positions called job specialists who will have training in the area of supported employment to benefit our consumers.  Two positions have been filled with one more in the Greenville area to fill.  We are working with the Technical Assistant Center to bring in customized employment training for these three individuals.  The funds, in supported employment, are specifically for providing job placement and coaching in a supported employment setting.        

Ms. Roberson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion. 

The motion passed.

Report from Commissioner:  Mr. Kirby reported:
1. The general Assembly has adjourned and the budget is in Conference Committee

2. A meeting was held today with Commissioner Hugh Weathers who is head of the Department of Agriculture.  Frank Fusco, who works with the public Employee Benefits Authority (PEBA), attended the meeting to discuss encouraging state employees to develop a heathy way of eating by having healthy choices in the state facilities.  They would like to work with the licensed blind vendor’s program.

3. Ms. Miller said we have had ten individuals to complete the Certified Public Managers (CPM) program in past years.  This certification is recognized nationwide.  The program lasts for eighteen months and the cost per person is $2,150.00.  The steps for being selected for the program are: staff member fills out application, division director reviews it and recommends the person, the Commissioner reviews and recommends to the State Human Resources Department.  The State Human Resources Department makes the final selections.  We have four employees who will graduate this year, but we do not have any new applications for the up-coming year.  Each participant will receive a $1,250.00 bonus when they graduate.    
4. We have been asked to host the Information Technology Olympics which will be held on October 26th, 2017.         
Committee Report: None
Old Business: None
New Business: None
Public Comment: None
Board Meetings: June 20, July 18, August 15, September 19, October 17, November 21 and December 19

Adjourn: Dr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.
The motion passed.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.  
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